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Dear Colleagues,

Re: Direct Access to BNP Testing

I am very pleased to inform you that from Monday the 22nd of January 2007 GPs in Dacorum , Watford and 3 Rivers will have direct access to BNP Testing for patients with suspected heart failure. This will bring us in line with our colleagues from St Albans and Hertsmere.

The funding for this service has been offered to us by the Beds and Herts Cardiac Network for a period of 6 months.

In the next couple of months we will continue to work closely with both the PCT and with our colleagues from West Herts Trust at redesigning integrated Heart Failure Services across West Herts. The GPs will be regularly consulted on the proposed pathways of care. Audit data collected through the means of the BNP Pilot Project will be crucial at planning and contracting new Heart Failure services for the West Herts patients.

The following will apply for this service: 

· All requests for BNP testing should done in accordance with NICE guidelines (see attachment) 

· Requests for testing should be made on the usual pathology request form for West Herts Hospital Trust (WHHT), using an EDTA mauve collection tube. Samples will be collected in the usual way via the pathology courier service.

· The path lab will interpret the results and present them in a clear format as agreed with the consultant cardiologist. The reports will be sent through the usual GP path links within 24 - 48hrs of receiving the sample. The path labs will be processing  batches twice a week.

· The path lab will Read Code the BNP results as 44AF. The number of requests will thus be easily audited by the GP surgeries and can validate the payments due to be made to WHH. BNP will be added to the weekly outpatient referral activity spreadsheet the practices submit to the PCT and the figures will be forwarded to the Cardiac network for payment purposes. The PCT will be responsible for contacting the GP surgeries for data collection.

Dr John Bayliss has asked me to attach a letter from him to this e-mail. The information in the letter is an excellent summary on the use of BNP testing and I am sure you will find it’s a good quick reference.  

I do hope you will find this service useful and I look forward to your feedback in due course.

Yours Sincerely,

Dr Corina Ciobanu GP

PBC Executive Lead for Heart Failure and COPD Services

DacCom PBC

If you need further information on this service please do not hesitate to contact myself or  Lynn Dalton, PBC Support Manager West Herts PCT on 01923 281626.
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